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AIG Programs - Underwriting Bulletin
	99 High Street, 25th Floor
Boston, MA 02110
December 7, 2016

[bookmark: _GoBack]Please note that this Bulletin may provide an update or additional guidance to direction previously provided to you via your Underwriting Guidelines or Program Underwriting Authority document.  This Bulletin supersedes any such previous direction as of the effective date specified below and will be incorporated into your Underwriting Guidelines or Underwriting Authority document, if applicable, as future updates are issued.  If you have any questions or require clarification regarding this Bulletin, please contact your Program Manager.

Title:	 Tennessee Moratorium on Cancellations / Non-Renewals - UPDATE

On December 6, 2016, AIG Programs released Bulletin 39 – Tennessee Moratorium on Cancellations / Non-Renewals.  This is an update to that Bulletin.
The Tennessee Department of Commerce and Insurance issued the attached Directive 16-01 requesting that Tennessee licensed insurance companies make reasonable efforts to assist affected policyholders.
Per the Directive, cancellations or non-renewals of policies for non-payment of premium are to be suspended for at least sixty (60) days from the date of the loss of those policyholders who have suffered property damage, injuries or loss of life as a result of the wildfires and severe weather.  Insurers should take reasonable steps to inform affected policyholders that this extension is available.
The Department also requests that insurers make the following efforts to assist affected citizens:
· Allow exceptions to proof of loss deadlines, notice requirements, and other contract or underwriting requirements
· Allow for policyholders to voluntarily enter payment plans
· Allow policyholders to temporarily postpone payment due dates in order to continue insurance coverage
· Suspend late payment, reinstatement, or insufficient funds fees along with any other fee, penalty, or interest charge resulting from the insured’s temporary inability to submit premium payments
· Allow insureds to request a duplicate copy of their policy at no additional cost
· Refrain from canceling or nonrenewing policies solely because of claims resulting from the wildfires
· Allow for one (1) early or replacement prescription refill.

Please note that this Directive applies to all insurers and business written on both an admitted and surplus lines basis.
Below is a copy of Directive  16-01 for your reference/review:

  
As our authorized Program Administrators, you are required to comply with all of the insurer requirements on our behalf.
If we learn of subsequent updates or additional information from the Tennessee Department of Commerce and Insurance, we will advise you accordingly.
If you have any questions or require additional support please contact your Program Manager.  
Thank you for your support in adhering to these requirements.




















The information and other material contained herein is proprietary to AIG Programs and intended for internal use only.  Unauthorized disclosure, dissemination, copying or other use of this information and material without the express written permission of AIG Programs is strictly prohibited.
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